
STATE OF NEW HAMPSHIRE 
DEPARTMENT OF ENVIRONMENTAL SERVICES 
Solid Waste Management Bureau 
Memo to File 

TO: File 

FROM: Mary F. Daun, P.E., Solid Waste Management Bureau, NHDES 

SUBJECT: Granite State Landfill (GSL), Dalton, NH 

DATE: April 3, 2025 

I spoke with Toni King, GSL Environmental Compliance Manager, at approximately 12:10 pm. to let her 
know that a Denial by Dormancy Letter for the GSL standard permit application was signed by the 
Director and will be sent out shortly. A couple hours after the initial letter is issued, the letter will then 
be sent to everyone who is cc’d. I also mentioned Josh Harrison, NHDOJ, has spoken with Bryan Gould, 
CWB, about the letter being forthcoming. I said she could go through the letter, it is quite detailed about 
the reasons for denial, and if she has questions she can reach out to Mike Wimsatt or myself. She stated 
she will go through the letter and the phone call was then ended.  


